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June 9, 2020 
 
The Honorable Ronald Batory 
Administrator 
Federal Railroad Administration 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Dear Administrator Batory, 
 
I am writing today regarding Utah Transit Authority’s (UTA) Federal Railroad Administration 
(FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Program competitive 
grant application.  
 
UTA, in collaboration with the Utah Department of Transportation, the cities of Springville and 
Spanish Fork, Utah, Union Pacific, and the Mountainland Association of Governments, is 
seeking a $3.8 million CRISI grant in order to build approximately 7,400 linear feet of new 
railroad tracks between existing railroad corridors within the cities of Springville and Spanish 
Fork, Utah. This new connection will facilitate transit improvements by allowing for the future 
expansion of the UTA Frontrunner and for the ability to re-route Union Pacific freight trains 
away from residential areas, leading to more pedestrian-friendly communities with less traffic.  
 
On behalf of the residents of Utah, I encourage and appreciate your full and fair consideration of 
this grant application. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact  
Paul Johnson at Paul.Johnson@mail.house.gov in my Washington office. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
               Rob Bishop 
               Member of Congress 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
June 8, 2020 

 
The Honorable Ronald Batory 
Administrator 
Federal Railroad Administration 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Dear Administrator Batory: 
 
I am writing today to urge your full and fair consideration of the Utah Transit Authority (UTA) Federal 
Railroad Administration (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Program 
competitive grant application. 
 
UTA, in partnership with the Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT), the cities of Springville and Spanish 
Fork, Utah, Union Pacific, and the Mountainland Association of Governments, are seeking a $3.8 million CRISI 
grant for the Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project. This project would build approximately 7,400 linear 
feet of new railroad tracks connecting the Sharp and Tintic Railroad corridors within the cities of Springville 
and Spanish Fork, Utah. This connection will enable key public transit objectives while improving local 
community accessibility and safety.  
 
Additionally, this project will re-route Union Pacific freight trains to bypass residential areas and eliminate 
highway rail crossings. It will also provide a safer walking route for children to a local elementary school and 
reduce the amount of necessary bus routes.  
 
Also, very importantly, this project will provide a route for future expansion of the UTA FrontRunner 
commuter rail to southern Utah County. UTA’s FrontRunner commuter rail is the transit backbone for the 
Wasatch Front. It currently connects Ogden, Salt Lake City, and Provo, but as Utah County continues to be one 
of fastest growing communities in the U.S., the FrontRunner needs to eventually grow into southern Utah 
County to help meet the travel demand on Utah’s Interstate-15 corridor.  
 
On behalf of the residents of Utah’s Third Congressional District, I appreciate your full and fair consideration of 
this grant application.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jake Bornstein at 
Jake.Bornstein@mail.house.gov in my Washington Office. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

            John Curtis 
          Member of Congress 

 
 



 
 

             June 9, 2020 

 

The Honorable Ronald Batory 

Administrator 

Federal Railroad Administration 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

RE:  Letter of Support for the Utah Transit Authority CRISI Competitive Grant Application 

 

Dear Administrator Batory: 

 

I am writing today to express my support for the Utah Transit Authority (UTA) Federal Railroad 

Administration (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) 

Program competitive grant application. 

 

UTA, in partnership with the Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT), the cities of 

Springville and Spanish Fork, Utah, Union Pacific, and the Mountainland Association of 

Governments, is seeking a $3.8 million CRISI grant for the Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection 

Project. This project will build approximately 7,400 linear feet of new railroad tracks connecting 

the Sharp and Tintic Railroad corridors within the cities of Springville and Spanish Fork, Utah. 

This connection will enable key public transit objectives while improving local community 

accessibility and safety.  

 

Additionally, this project will re-route Union Pacific freight trains to bypass residential areas and 

eliminate highway rail crossings. It will provide a safer walking route for children to a local 

elementary school and reduce bus routes.  

 

Also, very importantly, this project will provide a route for future expansion of the UTA 

FrontRunner commuter rail to southern Utah County. UTA’s FrontRunner commuter rail is the 

transit backbone for the Wasatch Front. It currently connects Ogden, Salt Lake City, and Provo, 

but as Utah County continues to be one of fastest growing communities in the U.S., FrontRunner 

needs to eventually grow into southern Utah County to help meet the travel demand on Utah’s 

Interstate-15 corridor.  

 

Ben McAdams 

Utah's 4th District, 

 

Washington Office 

130 Cannon House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515  

(202) 225-3011  

 

Utah District Office 

9067 S. 1300 West, Suite #101  

West Jordan, UT 84088  

(801) 999-9801 

Committee On Financial Services  
Committee on Science, Space, and 

Technology  

 



On behalf of the residents of Utah, I encourage and appreciate your full and fair consideration of 

this grant application.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Brennen Cain 

at Brennen.Cain@mail.house.gov in my Washington Office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

                

 

          Ben McAdams 

               Member of Congress 
 

mailto:Brennen.Cain@mail.house.gov










 
 

 

 

June 8, 2020 

Carolyn M. Gonot 
Executive Director 
Utah Transit Authority 
669 West 200 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84101 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s FY 20 Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) Consolidated Rail 
Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project Application 
 
Dear Ms. Gonot, 
 
As the Planning Director of the Mountainland Association of Governments (MAG) and Associated 
Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) , I would like to offer our endorsement of the Utah Transit 
Authority’s (UTA) 2020 FRA CRISI proposal. The funds from this award request will fund the 
construction of a new connector railroad line between the Sharp and Tintic lines in Springville City 
and Spanish Fork. This award would leverage the existing state and local government funding already 
allocated to this Sharp-Tintic project.  
 
MAG serves the governments and citizens of Summit, Utah and Wasatch Counties and has the task of 
planning for the urban Utah County regional transportation needs. MAG has a strong history of 
working together with stakeholders and accomplishing results. Part of MAG’s focus is to support the 
increase of accessibility and mobility of people and freight. Growth in Utah County is robust, rising by 
40% in each of the last two decades. The state and county have invested nearly $4 billion in highway 
and rail projects, making a significant impact towards easing congestion and creating better 
connectivity. This Sharp-Tintic project is part of our Regional Transportation Plan, TransPlan 50, and is 
crucial to future growth.  
 
Progress has been made toward the region’s ongoing strategy of offering more transportation choices 
for our communities. MAG joins project partners, UTA, Utah Department of Transportation, Union 
Pacific Railroad, Spanish Fork and Springville City in this endeavor to enable key public transit 
objectives while improving local community connectivity, accessibility and safety. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at any time (801)824-1066 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Shawn Seager, Planning Director 





 
June 10, 2020 

Carolyn M. Gonot 
Executive Director 
Utah Transit Authority 
669 West 200 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84101 

Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s FY 20 Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) 
Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Sharp-Tintic 
Railroad Connection Project Application 

Dear Ms. Gonot, 

Spanish Fork is in support of Utah Transit Authority’s (UTA) Sharp-Tintic Railroad 
Connection Application for the FRA CRISI Grant.

Spanish Fork is the ‘Home of Pride and Progress!” and values transit and understands 
its importance to the quality of life for residents. 

The Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project will provide increased safety through 
the elimination of highway-rail crossings, access for future trails, a safer walking route
for children to a local elementary school and future expansion of the UTA 
FrontRunner to southern Utah County creating greater access for our community. As 
the region continues to grow, FrontRunner will need to grow to help meet the travel 
demand on the I-15 corridor.

Spanish Fork joins project partners, UTA, Utah Department of Transportation, Union 
Pacific Railroad, Mountainland Association of Governments, and Springville City in this 
endeavor to enable key public transit objectives while improving local community 
accessibility and safety.

The Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project offers critical steps in a course of action 
for an exciting future for transit in our community. 

Sincerely,   

Spanish Fork City Mayor 
Steve Leifson   

40 SOUTH MAIN STREET​ | ​SPANISH FORK, UT 84660 ​| SPANISHFORK.ORG 
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Shannon Acor  
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R. Dean Rowley 
Lisa Rowley 
 

BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR 
Tracy Olsen 

 

 
 
June 19, 2020 
 
Carolyn M. Gonot 
Executive Director 
Utah Transit Authority 
669 West 200 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84101 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s FY 20 Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety 
Improvements (CRISI) Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project Application 
 
Dear Ms. Gonot, 
 
Nebo School District is in support of Utah Transit Authority’s (UTA) Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Application for the 
FRA CRISI Grant.  
 
The Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project will provide increased safety through the elimination of highway-rail 
crossings, access for future trails, a safer walking route for children to a local elementary school and future expansion of 
the UTA FrontRunner to southern Utah County creating greater access for our community. As the region continues to 
grow, FrontRunner will need to grow to help meet the travel demand on the I-15 corridor.  

The project partners include UTA, Utah Department of Transportation, Union Pacific Railroad, Mountainland Association 
of Governments, Spanish Fork and Springville City and we support this endeavor to enable key public transit objectives 
while improving local community accessibility and safety. 

The Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project offers critical steps in a course of action for an exciting future for transit in 
our community.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Rick Nielsen 
Superintendent 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 June 15, 2020 

Carolyn M. Gonot 

Executive Director 

Utah Transit Authority 

669 West 200 South 

Salt Lake City, UT 84101 

 

Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s FY 20 Federal Railroad Administration 

(FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) 

Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project Application 

 

Dear Ms. Gonot,  

I am writing today in support of Utah Transit Authority’s (UTA) Sharp-Tintic 

Railroad Connection project. 

The mission of the Utah Clean Cities Coalition (UCCC) is to advance the 

energy, economic, and environmental security of the United States by 

supporting local decisions to adopt practices that reduce the use of petroleum in 

the transportation sector. We applaud your efforts to achieve shared goals. 

The Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project will provide increased safety 

through the elimination of highway-rail crossings, access for future trails, a 

safer walking route for children to a local elementary school and future 

expansion of the UTA FrontRunner to southern Utah County creating greater 

access for our community. As the region continues to grow, FrontRunner will 

need to grow to help meet the travel demand on the I-15 corridor.  

Improved service will help reduce congestion by encouraging more Utahns to 

use transit. Improving air quality is an extremely high priority, and a major 

goal, for government leaders, communities, and families here in Utah. 

Utah Clean Cities Coalition, UCCC, was the 16th coalition in the nation to join 

the U.S. Department of Energy’s (DOE) Clean Cities Program in 1994. Today it 

is one of nearly 90 coalitions across the country that are part of the U.S. DOE’s 

Vehicle Technologies Program—a program designed to reduce the U.S. import 

and overall consumption of petroleum. This project is part of the solution for 

future system capacity improvements for FrontRunner.  

We look forward to the advancement of this project and the positive results in 

our Utah communities.  We are here to support with our team and our larger 

network of technical support, resources, and related projects within the state, 

regionally, and nationwide.  

Sincerely,  

 
Tammie Bostick, Executive Director  

Utah Clean Cities Coalition 
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June 4, 2020 
 
Carolyn M. Gonot 
Executive Director 
Utah Transit Authority 
669 West 200 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84101 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s FY 20 Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) 
Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project 
Application 
 
Dear Ms. Gonot, 
 
Here at the Utah Clean Air Partnership (UCAIR), we strive to make it easier for individuals, businesses and 
communities to make small changes to improve Utah’s air. Every small change adds to a collective bigger step 
toward better health, a better economy and better overall quality of life for all of us. We promote individuals 
to TravelWise and drive less by carpooling, using transit, walking/biking, and e-commuting. Transit, due to its 
ability to transport large groups of people, is one of the best ways to address air quality. 
 
The Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project will provide increased safety through the elimination of highway-
rail crossings, access for future trails, a safer walking route for children to a local elementary school and future 
expansion of the UTA FrontRunner to southern Utah County creating greater access for our community. As the 
region continues to grow, FrontRunner will need to grow to help meet the travel demand on the I-15 corridor. 
 
Improved service will help reduce congestion by encouraging more Utahns to use transit. Improving air quality 
is an extremely high priority, and a major goal, for government leaders, communities, and families here in 
Utah.  
 
We look forward to the advancement of this project and the positive results in our Utah communities. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Thom Carter 
Executive Director 
Utah Clean Air Partnership 

 

UCAIR Board 

Amanda Smith, Chair 

Liz Joy, MD, MPH, Chair-Elect 
Scott Baird, Secretary 

Paul Hacking, Treasurer 

Jon Cox 
Christian Gardner 

Andrew Gruber 

Kerry Kelly, PE, PhD 
Gordon Larsen 

Tom Morgan  

Abby Osborne 
Robert Paine III  

Stephen C. Sands II 

Emily Schilling 
 

UCAIR Staff 

Thom Carter, Executive Director 
Bailey Toolson, Program Manager 

Olivia Niitsuma, Office Manager 

195 North 1950 West 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 



June 16, 2020 

Frances Bourne, 

ATIN. Office of Policy and Planning 

Federal Railroad Administration 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

UTA 

669 West 200 South 

Salt Lake City, UT 84101 

RE: Local Match Availability for the FY 2020 Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure 

and Safety Improvements (CRISI) Program - UTA Sharp-Tintic Railroad Connection Project. 

Dear Ms. Bourne, 

Utah Transit Authority (UTA) is applying for funding through the FRA CRISI Program to build approximately 7,400 

linear feet of new railroad tracks connecting the Sharp and Tintic Railroad corridors within the cities of Springville 

and Spanish Fork, Utah. The project will mitigate safety issues by eliminating train traffic from highway-rail 

crossings, provide access to Springville City to areas currently used for the Tintic Railroad for a future trail and 

future expansion of the UTA FrontRunner rail service to southern Utah County. 

The local match is from UTA, the Utah Department of Transportation, Mountainland Association of Governments, 

Springville and Spanish Fork funds. UT A's board of trustees and executive team have committed $132,100 to the 

project. This amount is acceptable within UTA's long-range financial model. The $1,026,307 in match equates to 

21 percent local funding and 79 percent FRA funding-well exceeding the minimum required match for the CRISI 

program. 

The new railroad tracks are a necessary improvement for UTA to provide future FrontRunner rail service to 

continue south and for the project. Award of the CRISI funds would complete the funding plan for this much 

needed project. 

Please contact me (801-287-3367) or Tracy Young (801-287-3320) with any needs or questions. Thank you for 

your consideration of UTA's application. 

~~ 
Robert K. Biles 

Chief Financial Officer 

ISO 9001 :2000 and ISO 14001 : 2004 
1-888-RIDE-UTA www.rideuto.com / / //'•••••• 
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